CITY OF VERGAS

COUNCIL AGENDA

VERGAS EVENT CENTER

6:30 P.M.

Monday, May 7, 2012

Additions or Deletion to Agenda 

Council Minutes of the April 2, 2012 and the Board of Review May 1, 2012 

Construction Permits-

a.
 860 E Scarf Ave, shingling

b.
281 W Hill St, 10x16 deck

c.
401 lake Street, 20x24 house

d.
451 Pelican Ave, 16x12 deck

MN Lawful Gambling Permit-CDH-Vergas Fire Assn.-September 8, 2012

Annual Pet Vaccination Clinic

Resolution excepting donations from Teresa Singer Memorial

Event Center Board Report

a.
 Board Report

b.
Sunday Morning Worship Service “Waters of Grace Lutheran Church”

c.
Center Doors

Keilley Shores Development

Trail Committee

Planning Commission

Annexation 

Municipal building exterior design

Recycling Center

Mayors Minute

Report from Public Utilities Superintendent Michael DuFrane - 
Park Cider Chips $1,495 Crossroads

Personnel-MBNA Conference

Liquor Store Bills for April 2012

Financial Report

Bills Paid Between Council and Council Bills

Information

Annual Pet Vaccination Clinic will be Thursday, May 10 from 4:00 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. at the Fire Hall.

LMC-2012 Annual Conference & Marketplace, June 20-22, 2012, Duluth Entertainment Convention Center

Otter Tail County Household Hazardous Waste Mobile Collection program for the City is scheduled for Friday, July 13, 2012, from 10:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. at the Vergas-CDH Fire Hall.  Volunteers are needed.

CITY OF VERGAS

REGULAR MEETING

Monday, May 7, 2012 6:30 P.M.

The City Council of Vergas met in regular session at 6:30 p.m., on Monday, 05-07-12, in Council Chambers, Event Center with the following members present:  Mayor Dean Haarstick, Council Members Scott Goodman, Paul Pinke, Shawn Day and Kevin Zitzow. Absent: none.  Also present: Clerk/Treasurer Julie Lammers, Utilities Superintendent Michael DuFrane, Liquor Store Manager Carol Sharp, Steve Peloquin of Peloquin ● Beck, P.A, Barbie Porter of Frazee Forum, Tom Olson, David Betty, Phil Johnson and Aaron Lauinger of Ulteig Engineering.  
Mayor Dean Haastick called the meeting to order. 

Motion by Pinke, and seconded by Goodman to accept agenda with the following addition; Attic Shoppe Lease, and deletions:  Keilley Shores Development, Trail Committee and Municipal building exterior design.  Motion passed unanimously.
Motion was made by Pinke, seconded by Day to approve the minutes of the April 2, 2012 and May 1, 2012 meetings.  Motion passed unanimously.
Motion by Zitzow, seconded by Pinke to approve the following building permits: 401 Lake St W-new home; 860 E Scharf Ave, shingling; 281 W Hill St, deck; and 451 Pelican Ave, deck.  Motion passed unanimously.
Motion by Pinke, seconded by Goodman to allow Minnesota Lawful Gaming permit for the CDH-Vergas Fire Association to be held September 8, 2012.  Voting yes:  Goodman, Pinke and Day.  Abstain: Zitzow.  Motion passed.
The annual pet vaccination clinic will be held Thursday, May 10th from 4:00 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. at the fire hall.  Both cats and dogs will be licensed this year.

The family of Teresa Singer would like to donate a tree to the Vergas parks for a memorial.  DuFrane will review parks and let them know where to place the tree.

Day reviewed the minutes of the Vergas Event Center advisory board.  Board has requested the use of the Event Center on September 29, 2012 for a fundraiser event with all proceeds going to improvements for the center.  Motion by Day, seconded by Zitzow to allow Vergas Event Center advisory board permission to use the event center for the fundraiser. Motion passed unanimously.
The Waters of Grace Lutheran Church has requested the use of the Event Center on Sunday mornings during the months of June, July and August for the rate of $25.00 per Sunday.  The normal fee to rent the center is $20.00 an hour and they will be setting up for about an hour, the service will be 45 minutes and then they will have fellowship and clean up time.  Motion by Day, seconded by Zitzow to allow the Waters of Grace Lutheran Church use of the center for $25.00 per Sunday during the months of June, July and August.  Council discussed why they were considering the reduced rate and the use and requirements of the building.  Reduced rate was being considered because they would be flexible if building was not cleaned between late Saturday night events and their service and they would move from building if another group would like to use the building and pay full price.  
Voting no: Goodman.  Voting yes: Pinke, Day and Zitzow.  Motion passed.

Day reviewed bids for the Event Center doors provided by Fargo Glass and by Ken Lyden Construction.  Motion by Day, seconded by Zitzow to accept the bid from Ken Lyden Construction for $17,290.00.  Motion passed unanimously.
Day reviewed The Attic Shoppe lease.  Bonnie Anderson owner of the Attic Shoppe questioned the lease regarding the language stating she would be liable for any alterations, improvements or repairs of any kind on or about said premises.  After discussing lease language Peliquin stated he would email Lammers an updated lease form that could be changed to more updated language.  
Goodman reviewed planning commission minutes.  Discussed Scharf and Town Line Road and questioned Lauinger regarding cost to acquiring easements.  Lauinger stated he would have a price before the next council meeting.  Planning Commissioners have requested Council get pricing on surveying and acquiring easements on West Lake Street.  Motion by Goodman, seconded by Pinke for a cost for surveying and acquiring easements for West Lake Street.   Motion passed unanimously.

Goodman stated the Commissioners are reviewing properties that were not in compliance during last year’s nuisance tour and will be discussing what actions need to be taken at the next planning commission meeting.  The 2012 tour will be in August.

Lammers shared that two properties have petitioned to be annexed into the City limits.  Motion by Pinke, seconded by Goodman to set a public hearing for annexation for August 6, 2012 at 6:15 p.m. Motion passed unanimously.

Lammers informed Council there have been 71 yard waste permits sold to date.  Council discussed commercial dumping at the transfer site.  Motion by Day, seconded by Pinke to add a sticker to the sign for $20.00.  Motion passed unanimously.

Pinke questioned if Peliquin should draw up something to allow the Council to stop the fire department to make call to the transfer station during scheduled burns.  Council discussed options of burning and questioned the DNR permit process.  Pinke will look into burning permit rules; we may have to have an employee present during the time the transfer station is burning.
During the Mayors minute Haarstick reviewed the Mayors meeting he attended in Wadena.  

Public Utilities Superintendent Michael DuFrane presented a bid for cider chips from Crossroads Corner for $1,495.  Motion by Goodman, seconded by Day to purchase cider chips form Crossroads Corner for $1,495.00.  Motion passed unanimously.
DuFrane requested purchasing boards for the ball diamonds with the $2,000 that was allocated for the ball diamonds out of the ten percent fund.  DuFrane informed Council that the City of Detroit Lakes has swept the streets for the City and asked if we would like them to sweep again this year.  Council stated they would revisit this in August.  DuFrane stated he would be purchasing gravel for Townline Road, Looney Lane, Bennett Road and Sunset Strip.

Liquor Store Manager Carol Sharp requested permission to attend the MMBA conference at Arrowwood Resort in Alexandria, MN.  Motion by Zitzow, seconded by Day for Sharp to attend MMBA conference.  Motion passed unanimously.

Motion by Goodman, seconded by Pinke to approve Liquor Store bills for $27,551.89.  Motion passed unanimously.

Motion by Goodman, seconded by Day to approve City Bills for $49,935.57. Motion passed unanimously.

The business for which the meeting was called having been completed, the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m. 

Clerk-Treasurer Julie Lammers, CMC
